MA (Cont. from 1)

range of responses on the number of hours they were working during eLearning. Some felt they didn't have enough; others felt it was too much. She noted that eLearning is very different in a crisis situation than a homeschooling situation. The biggest struggles were around sharing technologies among families, technology issues, and time management. MA added live meetings later to ensure security and allow families more flexibility.

Board member Megghan St. Aubyn raised concerns about the long-term ability to uphold standards of learning, differentiate in the classroom, and check in on social-emotional health. She recognized that some grades are doing a lot while others are doing very little. She asked what the administration's process is to keep consistency, hold people accountable, and keep up to speed so that kids are not way behind next year while putting extra pressure and work on parents. She said that kids are our customers and it is the teachers' jobs to educate the kids. She indicated she was appreciative of the effort that has been happening but wants to be forward thinking for the current year, including the possibility that we will not be able to come back. There was discussion about the need for two-way communication and additional surveys, but also about how difficult it is to plan amid the current crisis. Chief Operating Officer Christianna Herrera noted that MA is thinking about identifying and assessing students to identify any gaps before they come back, so MA is prepared to deal with them immediately.

Other pandemic impacts

Herrera noted at the meeting that other districts had already closed for the remainder of the year. She hoped that MA could salvage some part of the year or find alternative ways to hold events like graduation and awards.

She participated in a Town Hall meeting with the League of Charter Schools and Colorado Department of Education (CDE) representatives and school leaders to discuss technology needs for eLearning and Exceptional Student Services (ESS) requirements. Until ESS waivers come through, MA is trying to ensure students received the full service to avoid needing to make it up later. She gave Director of Exceptional Student Services Jessica Coote and team a huge thank you for their efforts to provide this service online.

Herrera noted that MA is committed to continue to pay teachers but felt it wasn't fair to require preschool parents to pay tuition, so it was making that optional for those who are able. She also noted that MA was investigating the possibility of a CARES Act for Early Education. Although it is too soon to know, it would be worth about 10% of a faculty member's payroll cost, which would cover two months. MA is looking to see how this relates to other stimulus money and to understand if MA qualifies.

Construction update

Board member Melanie Strop reported that while the budget looks good, there may be an issue due to Northwest Mill's work production shutdown. She said it's not possible to change suppliers due to cost. Things are moving more slowly since social distancing requires JHL to have fewer workers on site. Herrera said that they are losing three days per week due to social distancing, but once the roof is on they will only be losing one day per week. Once the roof is in place, the schedule will be updated.

President Mark McWilliams noted he had gotten an email saying that all of the plans have been submitted to El Paso County for final approval. Once approved, roads will be worked on. Meanwhile, the Dunston brothers are working to ensure water pressure and roads are in place and getting approval for two roundabouts; one on the north at Walker Road and one on the southeast corner as an exit. There is

also an access only onto the site from Highway 83; it cannot be used as an exit.

Highlights

The following items were highlighted at the board meeting:

- The Spring Colorado Measures of Academic Success (CMAS) testing has been canceled by CDE. MA is in discussions with Northwest Educational Association (NWEA) on that testing, which MA uses to gather internal data for analysis.
- MA received permission from the CDE to spend grant money to purchase desks and furniture for the new secondary school.
- The board agreed on a plan to solicit candidates for the school board, collect information to provide to parents, and conduct voting online using Survey Monkey.
- COO Herrera gave a huge shout out to the district nutritional services team, which has been providing food for students and families across the district, including dropping off meals for those with limited transportation.
- MA's school nurse has returned medication that was stored at the school and is working with families to obtain medication that is in short supply.
- Board member Chris Dole reported that the March 16 meeting was canceled and the Student Accountability Advisory Committee has several items pending to cover at a future electronic meeting, including a required Uniform Improvement Plan (UIP), end of year survey, and review of parent-community involvement.

The next meeting was moved to Wednesday, May 6 due to conflicts. The MA School Board usually meets at 6 p.m. on the second Thursday of each month. Email board@monumentacademy.net to get an invitation to the next board meeting and/or to submit comments or ask questions. See http://www.monu-

mation. Jackie Burhans can be reached at

jackieburhans@ocn.me.

mentacademy.net/school-board for the latest infor-

Support Our Community. Shop Tri-Lakes!

WE ARE OPEN!!



Take Out, Grab & Go, Curbside, Delivery 8-2 Everyday and 4-7 Th, Fri, Sat Evenings

84 Highway 105 in Palmer Lake, Colorado

Call Ahead: 719.488.2007 See Menu at www.speedtrapbistro.com and Daily Specials at Speedtrap Palmer on Facebook

Building for Lease

The historic Salon 105 building at 47 Hwy 105 in Palmer Lake remains equipped as a hair salon or may easily be changed to suit your needs. Please call Carolyn at **719-439-2396** (c) or **719-481-3109** (h).



Lorie J. Beck **Associate Broker** (719) 641-0477



RealEstateByLorieBeck.com realtybyloriebeck@gmail.com

19 Highway105, Palmer Lake, CO 80133



Please watch our Facebook page for opening date

www.facebook.com/

monumenthillfarmersmarket At Grace Best Elementary School,

66 Jefferson St. Info: 592-9420



Boles Custom Contractors WOODPECKER



Control & Repair "The System that gets Results" Cell: 720-577-0331

Anything • Construction Bobby Boles, Jr, Project Mgr.

BLACK FOREST CHEF

Got friends coming over? What to serve? Call Chef Sandy. I can arrange a menu, do the grocery shopping and the cooking.

(719) 426-8475

Woodmoor Handyman

Remodels • Electrical • Plumbing No job too small Call for an estimate today!

(719) 640-5751 (office) **(719) 650-7252** (cell)

1-719-568-2957 (cell)



(719) 325-6979

www.BUYANDSELLWITHILANIT.com

Free Home Staging Consultation with all new listings thru May 31!

Kathy Tutko 719-439-0362

Sheri Blakesley 719-332-7393

Kim Rossbach 719-330-3277

In these challenging times, you need an Experienced Team you can trust. With over 25 years experience, you can expect the best service possible. Our Virtual Marketing plan combined with social media expertise will find the right buyer and new home for you. Call for a FREE Home Equity Assessment Report today - it's time to make your move!



All offices independently owned and operated